
Student Council Minutes (meeting was on 1/11/06) 
 
Attendance was taken. Emily read thank you notes from Mrs. Johnson for the Sponsor gifts that 
Dave prepared, from Blessed Sacrament Church for the Council’s involvement in the Jubilee 
Christmas Food Drive, and from Mrs. MacOwan for the flowers that the council sent her after her 
mother’s death. The minutes were read. Jonathan Dunn moved that the minutes be kept as read, 
Michael Kim seconded, and the motion passed. Mohit gave the Treasurer’s Report. Our new 
balance is $8,373.92 due to $304.00 taken in from I.D. sales, and $839.00 earned from Coke & 
Pepsi. The Council spent $200.97 to reimburse Brian’s mom for the Hypnotist Convocation, 
$288.35 on Coke & Pepsi, and $207.45 on Materials and Equipment, including $64.14 for 
Sponsor gifts. Ryne Kempin and Eliot Mui will sell donuts this Friday (1/13). Brooke Ellis and 
Laura Kail will sell donuts the following Friday (1/20). Katie Bouman volunteered to post 
newspaper clippings in front of the high school office before school. She will receive the 
materials from Dr. Koivo. Ashley announced that there was a communication error in the Mental 
Health Association Gift Lift this year. Due to miscommunication and lack of gifts to give the Gift 
Lift, the Council decided to make a donation to the organization. Kyle Mauch moved that the 
Council allot $350.00 to the Mental Health Association, Jonathan Liu seconded, and the motion 
passed. The Council Evaluations Committee was reminded that they needed to evaluate Finals 
Snacks. The Council decided that extra Finals Snacks would be distributed during Winter Spirit 
Week (1/30-2/3). Since the Activities Committee still had no final decision on the Club Parking 
Lot Assignments, Ashley announced that the Executive Board would discuss the issue and give 
the final decision at the next Council meeting. It was announced that the 2006 Blood Drive is 
tentatively scheduled for Thursday, May 11. Ashley and Mrs. MacOwan are members of the New 
Principal Search Committee. The first meeting will be Thursday (1/12) at 6:30 p.m. Any student 
questions or concerns should be directed towards Ashley or Mrs. MacOwan. Only two Council 
members, Kyle Mauch and Matt Wan, took the online survey about the new Principal search. Jon 
Biberstine announced that Council Evaluation Committee members should meet him before 
school on Thursday (1/12) for Finals Snacks Evaluation forms, and that the forms should be 
returned to him by Friday (1/13). Kyle Mauch announced that the I.D. Committee would be 
printing new and replacement student I.D. cards on Friday morning before school (1/13). Judith 
Asem announced several changes to the Student Council Constitution. These changes included 
issues such as membership, elections, meetings, attendance, impeachment and censury, clubs and 
organizations, and school board. Chelsea Pekny moved to accept nine of the fourteen proposed 
changes to the Constitution, Megan Kochert seconded, and the motion passed. Other changes 
were not passed because of further changes needing to be made by the Constitutional Revisions 
committee. See attached sheet for full explanation of proposals and revisions. Stephanie Dana 
moved that the Student Council meeting be adjourned, Gregor Siegmund seconded, and the 
motion passed.  


